
Pastoral Staff 
Rev. Wade Cox 
Senior Pastor   

wadecoxfumc@bellsouth.net 
 

Rev. Grace Phelps  
Minister of  

Outreach and Program 
gphelps@covingtonfumc.com 

 
Care Staff 

Dr. Faye Beckett 
Congregational Care 
fbeckett_fumc@att.net 

 
Kendy Erwin 
Hospitality Care 
kerwin1962@att.net 

 
Program Staff 
Sara Palm 

Youth Ministries 
sara.r.palm@gmail.com 

 
Charlotte Quinley 

Children and Nursery Ministries 
cquinley@covingtonfumc.com 

 
Dr. Bonnie Wright 
Director of Music 

 
Office Support Staff 
Sandy Burgess 

Administrative Assistant 
sburgess@covingtonfumc.com 

 
Holley Mills Morris 

Business Administrator 
hmorris@covingtonfumc.com 

 
Musician  

  Justin Hanson, Organist 
 

Facilities 
Rebecca Paris  
Custodian 

 
Kenny Summers 
Maintenance 

 

BREAD OF LIFE FOOD PANTRY 

 

 In early March, we learned that the strip shopping center where our  
Brighton food pantry is located had been sold..  The new owner said he could 
not possibly rent to us for less than $3,000 per month. Since that is obviously 
not something that is possible for us, he told us we must be out of the unit by 
May 15th. I shared that information via email with our entire volunteer pool for 
Bread of Life and asked for their prayers that God would open a door for this 
ministry somewhere in the south end of the county. Three days later, I was 
contacted by Christy Hight, a longtime food pantry volunteer who is a  
member of Munford UMC. She indicated she felt sure that they would want to 
partner with us. 

 

 Their trustees and church council met and approved the partnership and 
on Sunday, April 12th, their congregation affirmed it in worship. Renovation of 
space available in their education building is taking place now. We will begin 
distributing food there starting May 23rd. 
 

 We will continue administration, scheduling and logistics for the ministry in 
the same way as it has been done previously. It is the intention of the  
leadership at Munford to invite persons in their congregation to become  
regular food pantry volunteers and to provide financial support for the  
ministry. Their pastor Mike Pilcher is enthusiastic about the ministry  
opportunities to serve their neighbors in need. 

 

 This move is positive for many reasons:  
¶ it gives us a more permanent home in the south end of the county which 
is in a good, central location; 

¶ it relieves us of paying rent and utilities on a freestanding location which 
is in very poor repair; 

¶ it opens up an entirely new volunteer pool in the Munford UMC  
congregation; 

¶ it makes us more accessible to people in the southern-most part of the 
 county (Drummonds, Randolph) where many very poor people live; 

¶ it offers the Munford church a new ministry opportunity to meet and build  
relationships with their neighbors. 

 

 This opportunity is a direct answer to the prayers of many and just another 
example of how God has provided for this ministry. We celebrated our 5 year 
anniversary the first Saturday in April. In that time, we have shared over 480 
tons of food, 1762 coats, AND the good news of Jesus Christ in worship and 
praise with thousands of our needy neighbors. Our regular volunteer pool 
stands at around 250 persons who work once a month, many of whom are 
not FUMC members but are drawn to the ministry for the hands-on  
opportunity to help people in need. But, it is the prayers, support and service 
of our congregation at FUMC which made this ministry possible and  
continues to sustain it.  

Rev. Grace Phelps 

! ŅŌŚňňŎŏŜ œŘŅŏŌņńŗŌŒő Œŉ ! ŅŌŚňňŎŏŜ œŘŅŏŌņńŗŌŒő Œŉ   
&ŌŕŖŗ 5őŌŗňŇ -ňŗŋŒŇŌŖŗ #ŋŘŕņŋ&ŌŕŖŗ 5őŌŗňŇ -ňŗŋŒŇŌŖŗ #ŋŘŕņŋ  
!œŕŌŏ ΤΫȟ ΤΡΣΧ ŌŖŖŘň!œŕŌŏ ΤΫȟ ΤΡΣΧ ŌŖŖŘň  



 Page 2 
¢I9 Ch/¦{¢I9 Ch/¦{   Page 2 THE FOCUSTHE FOCUS  

UMW CORNER  
 

 

The United Methodist Women Martha Rebekah and Mary Adah Circles have 
combined and their new name is the Mary Martha Circle.  Meetings are held the 
second of Tuesday of each month at 9:30 a.m. in the New Beginnings  
Classroom.  All women are invited to attend. 

04/29/2015  

APRIL COMMUNION OFFERING 
 

Thank you for your  
generous offering of 
$358.01 to the Golden 

Cross Ministry Senior  
Residents Fund.  Wesley Senior Ministries 
Foundation is committed to providing  
resources to enhance the quality of daily  
living and well-being for the residents of  
Wesley Senior Ministries.  

 

GOLDEN  
CROSS 
Senior Residents Fund 

UPPER PRAYER ROOM MINISTRY TEAM MEMBERS NEEDED 

 

Volunteers are needed to join the Upper Room Prayer Ministry team.  
Each Sunday, team members go to the chapel to pray over requests  
received during MorningSong service, Traditional worship and from food 
pantry patrons.  You may volunteer to pray during MorningSong or  
Traditional worship times.  For more information and to sign up, please 
contact Sandy Burgess, 901-476-9694. 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN CANDLE BURNING TRIBUTES  

 

UMW candle burning is returning this year for Motherôs Day, Sunday,  
May 10

th
.  You may give a donation in honor or in memory of your mother, 

or any other person who is dear to your heart.  All donations support UMW 
missions.  This is a one-time only event this year.  There will be forms  
available in each Sunday school class, in upcoming Sunday bulletins and 
on the ushers table.  Please place completed forms, with your donation, in 
the offering plate or bring it to the church office.  Orders are due by May 4

th
.  For more 

information, please contact JoAnn Anderson at 476-0395, email  
janderson59@bellsouth.net or Kathy Wallace, 476-7918 email kpw422@aol.com. 

CHILDRENõS EVENT 

 

Sunday, May 17
th
 from  

1:00-3:00 p.m., the  
Childrenôs Department is 
sponsoring a roller skating event at  
Munford Skating Rink. Please meet at 
the rink located at 63 College Street, 
Munford.   

 

Please contact Charlotte Quinley for 
more information, 476-9694. 
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NEPAL EARTHQUAKE 
 

On April 25
TH
, an 8.1 magnitude earthquake struck Nepal. Over 4,000 persons have 

been killed, with more than 7,000 injured. The devastation is massive. The United 
Methodist Committee on Relief will offer assistance through international and local 
partners, including the United Mission to Nepal, a longtime church partner. UMCOR 
has already approved a $90,000 grant to GlobalMedic, which will help earthquake  
survivors access clean water. Our communion offering Sunday, May 3

rd
 will go to 

UMCOR to assist the people of Nepal in this time of great suffering there. Please 
make your check to FUMC with ñDisaster Relief ï Nepalò in the memo line. The 
church will send one combined check to UMCOR.  

YOUTH SUNDAY  

           MAY 17TH 

 

Youth Sunday will take place, 
Sunday, May 17th during both 
worship services.  Youth will 
lead worship and Rev. Gary 
Lawson (Papa G), Executive  
Director of Lakeshore  
Summer Camp and Retreat 
Center will be our guest  
minister.  Please join us for this 
special day of worship! 

NOTE OF THANKS: 
Staff of FUMC and Church Family, 
 
Carliss and I want to thank you very much for your 
love, concern and support during and after my 
heart surgery.  Thank you for your visits and  
prayers.  Again, without our church family, my  
successful recovery would not be the same.  I am 
recovering nicely, still a little slow, but I am happy 
itôs over and I am on the mend.  Blessings to all of 
you. 
      Don and Carliss 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN RETREAT AT LAKESHORE 

 

Eighteen ladies gathered at Lakeshore Camp and Retreat 
Center April 24-26

th
.  They participated in devotions and 

discussions led by Rev. Grace Phelps and  
Rev. Joy Weathersbee, along with sessions on womenôs 
health issues led by Barbara David and essential oils of 
the Bible by Ashley Shelby.  A wonderful time of hiking, 
crafts, fellowship, relaxation and a lot of delicious food was 
had by all.   

 

For more information on becoming a part of the United 
Methodist Women, contact Kathy Wallace, 476-7918 or 
email kpw422@aol.com. 
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APRIL 29 

TO 

MAY 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
MorningSong 
   May 3   Sara Palm and Joey Caldwell 
    May 10 Charlotte Quinley and Gil Erwin 
 
 

Traditional Service 
    May 3   Jenny Nix and Stefanie Beasley 
    May 10 Brooke Shipley and Ben Brasfield 

Workers  

 

  WORKERS  
 

MorningSong 
   May 3   Casey Rogers and Mary Catherine Turner 
   May 10 Laura Thornton and Molly Turner 
 

Traditional Service 
   May 3   Margaret Chind and Abbey Beasley 
   May 10 Daphne Dallner and Leah Beasley 

April 29 Faye Beckett 
May 1 Jennifer Lindley 
 Isaac Miller 
May 3 Russell Lindsey 
May 4 Carol Daniel 
 Peggy Massey 
May 6 Ben Brasfield 
May 7 David Caldwell 
May 8 Bernie Liles 
May 9 Jillian Hunter 
May 12 Chad Stewart 
 Sutton Willey 
May 13 Ann Enzor 
May 15 Katelyn Turner 

May 18 Elton Bryant 
May 19 Evan Gangaware 
May 20 Courtney Cook 
 Vicki Creasy 
 Adam Shelley 
May 21 Sara Carter 
May 22 Russ Hughey 
May 23 Paula Cook 
 Wade Cox 
May 24 Jake Winberry 
May 25 Raelyn Hall 
 Barbara Lakey 
May 26 Jude McDaniel 
  

THANK YOU! 
 

Words cannot  
express how  
thankful we are to 
our church for the 
kindness you expressed to us 
during Andiôs surgery.  We are so 
blessed to be a part of such a 
caring church.  Thank you again 
for everything! 
    Love, 
    Kirk, Emily, Ema Li and 
    Andi Grace Richardson 

Safe Sanctuary  

             Training  

 

Safe Sanctuary training will be 
held Sunday, May 17

th
 in the 

Christian Life Center at  
9:45 a.m.  Anyone that works 
with children and youth must 
attend this training each year. 
Please plan to attend this  
important training session. 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.happybirthdaycake2015.com%2Fhappy-birthday-quotes-messages-pictures-sms-and-sayings.html&ei=zdL0VLLWDMGDNv29g6AH&bvm=bv.87269000,d.eXY&psig=
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=CVdsvr0iqBBx2M&tbnid=NJuP3m7mCyjfiM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.logoscf.org%2F%3Fpage_id%3D90&ei=6kniU4eJC5awyATQ3YJg&psig=AFQjCNGQZCYy9vKZAIZ9abJy_1fkgC47Zg&ust
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=v1ve1u21CE2FdM&tbnid=DkpDBYPsYg-trM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.bbcrobertsdale.com%2Fnursery-preschool%2F&ei=t0riU9_jNdimyAS9jIKoAg&psig=AFQjCNF-xPD8BG2jLYHD-gpb
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL          

Explore the Sea of Galilee during Vacation Bible School,  
June 15-18

th
, from 9:00 a.m. until noon each day.  Registration  

begins at 8:30 a.m.  Experience an adventure filled with God's 
Amazing Grace.  This voyage is sure to inspire, excite and amaze.  
Don't Miss the Boat!  Sign up  April 29

th
 at the celebration to be a 

volunteer teacher, helper or decorator.  Sign up sheets will be  
available on the bulletin boards leading to the Fellowship Hall and Sanctuary.  Contact 
Sandy Burgess for more information, by calling 901-476-9694 or email 
sburgess@fumccovington.com. 

PARENTõS NIGHT OUT 

 

Parentôs night out was held Friday, April 24
th
.  It was a great night full of 

games, food, crafts and a lot of fun!  Children attending painted pictures for 
their mothers as gifts for Motherôs Day.  They played ñMinute to Win Itò 
games and even Rev. Wade joined in the fun as he tried to move a cookie 
from his forehead to his mouth! 

IMAGINE NO MALARIA CAMPAIGN CONTINUES  

 

In the spring of 2014, Bishop Bill McAlilly, the episcopal leader of the Memphis 
and Tennessee conferences, challenged all congregations to raise $1 million to benefit 
the UMC Imagine No Malaria campaign to eradicate malaria in Africa. This initiative, originally begun 
by the global UMC in 2006 as the ñNothing But Netsò effort which provided mosquito sleeping nets to 
people all over Africa, was expanded in 2008 to ñImagine No Malariaò, a much broader initiative. In  
addition to providing sleeping nets, INM works with local communities in Africa on sanitation, prompt 
medical treatment and education on preventive measures. Our contributions have helped make  
tremendous progress toward the goal of eradicating malaria sickness and deaths on the African  
continent. 

 

As of March 31, 2015, the people of the Memphis and Tennessee conferences have raised 
$361,878 toward the $1 million goal set by our Bishop. At our annual conference gatherings in early 
June, churches will be asked to bring additional contributions toward our goal. When we gather for 
worship on Sunday, May 24

th
 and Sunday, May 31

st
, we will have the opportunity to make a  

contribution toward this important health campaign for our brothers and sisters in Africa. Please give 
prayerful consideration toward making a gift at that time.  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fdraco.websrvcs.com%2Ftemplates%2Fdefault.asp%3Fid%3D30589%26PID%3D285175&ei=BD4cVZCbEsPugwSkhoSICg&bvm=bv.89744112,d.eXY&psig=AFQjCNFhbd78vk894B
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YOUTH NEWS 
 
We have been having an awesome time on Wednesday and Sunday 
evenings over the past few weeks. From hitting Pastor Wade with 
dodge balls to beginning our 3-part Bible Study series on the movie 
ñBig Hero Sixò, it has been a pretty awesome time in youth ministry! 
Here's a look at what's coming up in the life of the youth group: 
 
Wednesday Nights in May: 
We are going to mix things up a little on Wednesday nights in May, starting May 6

th
 

with a Square Scavenger hunt. Keep a look out in the weekly email updates for other 
Wednesday night fun!  
 
Youth Service May 17

th 

The youth will be filling the roles in both services on May 17
th
 when Rev. Gary Lawson 

(Papa G) comes to preach from Lakeshore. If your youth hasn't signed up yet please 
email, text or call Sara and let her know how they'd like to help! 
 
Mission Trip Sign-ups 
Mission trip sign-up sheet is on the bulletin board outside of the Fellowship Hall. If your 
student is interested in attending the Youth Mission Trip to St. Louis July 19

th
-23

rd
, 

please sign up ASAP.  

My genuine thanks and  
appreciation for the prayers, 
phone calls and cards I  
received after my gall bladder 
surgery.  I am feeling stronger 
as I continue to heal and have 
been able to return to Bible 
study, food pantry and  
Sunday School.  God IS 
Good.  All the time! 
     Peggy Watson 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsquamishfoodbank.com%2Fthank-you%2F&ei=Mvg_VevTOoK2yATZtoHIBQ&bvm=bv.92189499,d.cWc&psig=AFQjCNHHLtrLROOKwMjRPbzE4HPSHWpm_Q&ust=1430342057080645
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ROUND-UP UTILITY ASSISTANCE REPORT 
 
 

April 11 through April 28, 2015: 
  20 households interviewed 
 

       CES: 16 interviews 
        Approved 6 households totaling   $339.50 
        Declined 9 households totaling      $900.71                               

       CGWS: 10 interviews  
        Approved 6 households totaling    $947.64 
        Declined 4 households totaling     $334.30 

HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATING SENIORS 

 

The HOPE Sunday School Class of First United Methodist Church invites high school 
graduating seniors and their families to a worship service and 
luncheon on Sunday, May 3, 2015, honoring the youth of the 
church in the graduating class of 2015. The worship service is at 
11:00 a.m. and the luncheon will follow in the Christian Life  
Center. Graduating seniors are Gil Erwin, Molly Flanagan, 

Kyle Pugh and Amber Smith.  Congratulations! 

 
 
 

KATELYN STEWART PERFORMING AT THE ORPHEUM THEATRE 
 

The Orpheum Theatreôs 6th Annual High School Musical Theatre 
Awards recognizes achievements in all areas of high school  
musical theatre. Tipton Rosemark Academy has been nominated 
in 11 categories.  We congratulate Katelyn for being part of this 
event. Katelyn is the daughter of Chad and Kim Stewart. 

Amber Smith Gil Erwin Kyle Pugh Molly Flanagan 


